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CǊƛŘŀȅǎ Parents are very welcome to come along to school assemblies. These are held each Friday 
afternoon in the Multi Purpose Room from around 3pm depending on how many items and 
announcements we have on a particular week.  
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Pianist Required 

Our choir is on the lookout for a rehearsal/

performance pianist. If you, or someone you 

know would be interested in playing the piano 

for us please let Ann in the office know. 

Rehearsals take place in the music room on 

Thursdays at 1:45pm until 2:15pm. 

With thanks 

Helen Brown 

 

HEALTHCARE  CARD  HOLDERS 

 

If you currently have a valid healthcare card 

please come to the office and complete an 

application form for the óCamps, Sports, 

Excursion Fundô. The CSEF allows $125 per 

student to be used to supplement the costs of 

extra curriculum activities. 

 

It is important that your application is received at 

the office prior to the end of term 2. 



From The Principalôs Office 

Leaves! Leaves! Leaves! 
Itôs that time of year when our deciduous trees are 
letting go of their leaves and our grounds and 
pathways are covered in all the colours of Autumn.  
 
Please help yourself to the bags of leaves that are 
collected as they make for great mulch (the worms 
get very excited) and these leaves can be an 
important addition to compost heaps. 
 
We would love to re-use the plastic bags so 
please return these to school so they can be 
refilled. 
 
Gum Boots, Beanies, Scarvesé 
Students are welcome to wear gum boots, 
beanies, scarves and/or coats, when they play 
outside at school. We do encourage students to 
be outside unless it is raining and it can be cold at 
this time of year.  
 

It can also be a great idea at this time of the year 
for children to bring along an old pair of slippers 
they can wear in the classroom. 
 

Parents who expect that their child might also 
need and a change of clothes (tops, bottoms, 
socks) because they play on wet grassy/muddy 
areas of the playground are asked to put spare 
clothes in childrenôs school bags in case they are 
too wet/muddy. 
 

Umbrellas can be a bit tricky at school and are 
easily broken. 
 

We can lend out spare clothes however once our 
supply is depleted we will need to ring parents to 
bring in clothes to school.  
 

Camps, Sports & Excursion 
Fund 
Eligible families can apply for the 
CSEF by completing an 
application form and returning this 
to school by the end of term 2. 
Please collect a form from the 
office or download a form from 

www.education.vic.gov.au/csef.  
 
Jack and the Jumping Beanstalk 
We are looking forward to the New Zealand 
Playhouse theatre coming to visit Drouin West P.S. 
next week. It's an environmental emergency of 
preposterous proportions! Giant pieces of garbage 
keep dropping on the hapless inhabitants of óA Land 
Far Far Awayô and nobody knows who is responsible. 
 
As usual when anything bad happens, all eyes turn to 
Jack Flash, the young boy with a long history of 
practical jokes and mischief making.  
The Mayor even decides to "cowfiscate" his favourite 
cow and only friend Daisy as punishment. 
 
Jack knows the only way to clear his name is to find 
out who this giant litterbug really is, and with the help 
of a feisty Mexican Jumping Bean determined to 
sprout, Jack begins the climb of his life. Students will 
be enthralled as they 
help Jack in his 
quest to save the 
environment. 
 
Our wonderful 
fundraising 
committee have 
agreed to cover the 
cost ($5 per student) 
enabling every 
student to participate 
in this event.  

 
Cross Country Competition 
We are excited that 30 students have qualified for the 
interschool Cross Country event on Thursday. Donôt 
forget that tomorrow, there could be a strong 
possibility of rain, so it is important to remember to 
bring along a warm jacket or blanket as well as a 
spare pair of shoes and warm clothes. 
 
Australiaôs Biggest Morning Tea 
A number of staff members have planned Australiaôs 
óBiggest Morning Teaô event at school on Thursday 
May 28 at 11am. Parents and community members 
are welcome to join staff to raise funds for the Cancer 
Council. We will also be inviting all the cooks in our 
school community to enter the óBiggest Morning Cook 
Offô competition.  



F/1A Riley Stock 

F/1B Campbell Nicholson 

1/2A Spencer Clark 

2/3A Emily Sellers 

3/4A Hayden McNeill 

3/4B Callum Pemberton 

5/6A Branden Lilleyman 

5/6B James Nicholl 

Super ôBõ Award Winners  
Super ôBõ  award winners for week 6,  term 2:  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Happy Birthday !!!!!!  
Happy birthday to the following students who celebrate 
their special day during the week of Monday, 25th May 
to Sunday, 31st May. 

 
Ryan Garner F/1A, Wade Murphy 
5/6B, Brooke de Riter 5/6A and 
Jasmine Zelley 5/6A. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Donôt forget to come to the office and collect a birthday 
sticker. 

 
 

STUDENT BANKING PRIZES 

 

An order will be placed on Friday June 5th for student 

banking prizes. Students will be able to send in their 10 

banking tokens and  a prize request slip prior to this 

date. Students are able to choose from a ET DVD, a 

Planet Handball, Intergalactic Rocket or Martian 

Invisible Ink Pens. These can be viewed at the office. 

 

 



2015 Drouin West Cross Country 
On Thursday the 21st of May we held our Annual Senior School Cross Country competition 

at Drouin West Primary School. The weather held out and all students from grade 3 to 

grade 6 participated in the event. Well done to all students who participated on the day and 

either qualified to compete at the interschool competition or achieved their target time. I 

hope all students enjoyed the course and the training we completed prior to the event. 
 

Thankyou to all the staff and parents who helped on the day.  A big thankyou to all our 

parents who came on the day to support the students as they completed the course. A 

special thanks to Tarn Williams for helping at the record table and Sarah Smith for 

enduring the stressful job of organising competitors as they crossed the finish line and 

making sure they got their times right. 
 

The next round of competition is Thursday the 28th 

of May at Chairo Christian 

School. Students will compete 

against students from other 

primary schools in the Tarago 

and Warragul Districts. The 

first race begins at 12.00 and 

we would welcome members of 

our school community to attend 

and support our students at this 

event. 

Active Sporting Schools 

Thanks to support from the Federal Government we have received funding to offer additional sporting opportunities at our school.  
 

This funding has allowed us to provide expert coaching to our students as well as purchase new sports equipment for our school 

program.  
 

Over the previous 3 weeks students from grades 3/4A, 3/4B, 5/6A and 5/6B have been involved in a basketball skills program. Every 

Thursday each class has been involved in a 1 hour skill session which has focused on improving students dribbling, defensive, passing 

and shooting skills. They have also been involved in game simulations to help improve their knowledge and understanding of the 

rules of Basketball. This Thursday will be their last session and it will focus on providing students with an opportunity to showcase 

their skills and improved knowledge in a game situation.  

Next week we will begin running the program 

with students from grades F/1A, F/1B, 1/2A and 

2/3A. Their program will run over 3 weeks and 

every Thursday each group will participate in a 1 

hour session. These sessions will focus on 

developing studentôs confidence when using a 

basketball as well as developing their basic skills 

and knowledge of the game.  
 

I hope the students have enjoyed the program so 

far and that those who have yet to experience it 

will have as much fun as our current classes. We 

will continue this program into Term 3 with a new 

sport that will be announced at a later date.  

 


